West Malvern Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 

Monday 12th December 2011 in West Malvern Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present

Cllrs. Mr W Shearer (Chairman), Mr S Allison, Mrs J Burford, Mrs E Harnden.
In Attendance
District Cllrs. Ms. Luna Deller and Prof. J Raine; Mr C Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators); Mr D Sharp (Clerk) and three members of the public.
Before the meeting a member of the public raised the subject of the village hall accounts and whether its income covered expenditure and how this would affect the Parish Council if it were to be granted the freehold of the building.  The Clerk had spoken to the village hall treasurer and the accounts would be available at the AGM on 16th January.  

144/11 Apologies

To consider acceptance of apologies for absence from Councillors: Cllrs. Mrs M Brown & Mrs JM Roberts (accepted).  Also County Cllr. Mrs Beverley Nielson. 
145/11 Declarations of Interest & Changes to be Notified to the Register of Interests

Cllr. Harnden declared a personal interest in agenda item 10 since she was an allotment holder.  
146/11
Co-option

To consider applicants for co-option to the Parish Council: Mr Luke Unsworth was elected unanimously and duly completed his acceptance of office.
147/11 Reports from other representatives
To receive reports from County and District Councillors and Malvern Hills Conservators: 
County Cllr. Mr Beverley Nielson had relayed details of some current Highways issues although there had been no progress on the parking problems on the West Malvern Road near the Dingle.

District Cllrs. Ms. Luna Deller and Prof. J Raine reported that they both had £1000 to be distributed to local organisations and will be present at the Parish Council surgery on 28th January.  They also confirmed that there would be free parking in Malvern Town centre over Christmas and they had recently met with Chris Bocock the Chief Executive of MHDC to discuss local issues particularly improved community transport. 

Mr Chris Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators) reported that the enquiry into the handling of the future of the St Annes Well café was ongoing. 
148/11 Minutes
To consider for adoption the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held on 14th November were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.
149/11 Progress Reports and other matters arising from the minutes

Gas Lamps: The Clerk reported that 14 lamps had now been completed and the remaining 11 would be finished soon after Christmas.  It was noted that some were alight during the day and this was to be reported to the contractor.
Notice Board: The Clerk had repaired the board by the West Malvern Spout.
150/11 Village Hall
To consider further action over the transference of the freehold to the parish council:  No satisfactory reply had been received from the Diocese Registrar concerning the delay and it appeared that they felt no compunction to continue with the transfer.  A decision on further action would be made after the village hall AGM on 16th January. 
151/11 Playing Fields
Matters for report and consideration: Mr Anslow, the contractor who had levelled and reseeded the top field, had applied more seed to certain sections and was to roll the area in the spring.

The Clerk reported that he had no decision yet concerning grant funding from neither WestFest nor MHDC regarding the replacement seesaw.

The ash trees on the bank above the lower field were to be thinned out in January. 
152/11
Diamond Jubilee

To review options to mark the event:  The Clerk confirmed that a meeting had been arranged for interested residents to discuss options at 7pm on Thursday 12th January in the Brewers Arms.  A decision on whether to produce a commemorative mug or glass would be discussed at the next meeting.
153/11 Allotments & Community Woodland

Cllr. Harnden was to consult the residents of the bungalows which bordered the allotments about trimming the boundary hedge.  
Mr Aldridge, Chairman of the Allotment Association, had offered to turn the water off on the allotments.
The Clerk was to liaise with the previous tree wardens regarding the planting of a tree in recognition of their long service.  

154/11 Highways and Footpaths

The Clerk was to report the poor state of Lower Road on the WCC Highways website.
155/11 Planning
The following application was considered:
	Application No
	From
	Details

	11/01472/HOU
	Mr J Richards
1 Camp Hill
	First floor extension to side.


It was agreed to recommend this application for approval.
156/11 Finance
To consider payment of invoices presented: The following payments were approved: 
	From/Due to
	Date
	Amount
	Details

	J Moore
	24/11
	£208.00
	Lengthman Fees (Nov)

	SF Creamer
	-
	£32.00
	Bus Shelter Cleaning (Nov)

	Sight Design
	30/11
	£18,984.00
	Gas Lamp Refurbishment

	Countrywide
	03/12
	205.43
	Chain Saw

	CPRE
	-
	£29.00
	Annual Subscription

	St James Church
	-
	£350.00
	Donation (£150 Magazine, £200 Churchyard)

	CAB
	-
	£150.00
	Donation

	DA Sharp
	12/12
	£313.08
	Clerk’s Fees (£391.48 gross SP25)

	
	TOTAL
	£20,271.51
	


After these payments are made bank balances will be as follows:

	Savings Account B/F
	£8,694.72
	
	Community Account B/F
	£8,126.75

	
	
	
	MHDC Gas Lamp Grant
	£13,447.00

	
	
	
	WCC Lengthman (Oct)
	£104.00

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	December Payments
	(£20,271.51)

	Savings Account C/F
	£8,694.72
	
	Community Account C/F
	£1,406.24


157/11 Correspondence

To consider the following correspondence previously circulated:
Circulated 29/11/11

	FROM
	
	SUBJECT

	Community First
	
	Newsline

	West Mercia Police
	
	Parish Council Meetings

	CPRE
	
	Countryside Voice 

	WCC
	
	Emergency Planning

	Allotment Association
	
	AGM Minutes

	MHDC
	
	Planning Training

	WCC
	
	Broadband

	MHDC
	
	Forums

	WCC
	
	Rights Of Way

	Malvern Hills AONB
	
	Annual Review

	WCC
	*
	Worcestershire Broadband Plan


* - By email

158/11
 Councillors’ items for Report

To report information and raise items for future consideration:  Nothing further was discussed.
159/11 Next Meeting
The date of the next Parish Council Meeting was confirmed as Monday 9th January 2012 at 7.30pm. in the Fisher Hall.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.55 pm.
